MAIDEN NEWTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON
THURSDAY 3 MARCH 2011
IN COMMUNAL ROOM WEBBERS PIECE

CHAIR:  Chairman Mrs S Falkingham
PRESENT: 
D Charman  

Cllr. N House
Cllr. Mrs C Johns

Cllr. K Pritchard

Cllr. P Valinski

County Cllr. Mrs J Haynes

Seven members of the public attended the meeting and the following comments were made:
· Mr R Hilton Chair Residents Association Webbers Piece confirmed Magna Housing Association have agreed to clear a path to the Communal Room at Webbers Piece of snow in severe weather. The proprietor of the Village Stores has also offered to make deliveries to the Communal Room when it has snowed heavily.
· Mr A Elliot informed the Parish Council that an application for a Heritage Lottery Grant is being made to carry out renovation work to the Fire Engine Pump House.
· Chair of Cattistock First Responders explained that their local volunteer lives in Maiden Newton and looks after the equipment at their home. He said they needed to attract more volunteers and asked if they could give a presentation at any event the Parish Council was organising in the near future. It was suggested that they place an advertisement for volunteers in the Herald. Also Mr Hilton offered the use of the Communal Room at Webbers Piece and Mr Elliot offered the use of a room at the Fire Station where a presentation could be given.
· Members of the Allotment Association confirmed they had agreed to an area of the allotment site where pigs could be kept and were currently preparing a proposal to take to the Parish Council.
Any Other Business raised by Councillors: 
· Cllr. Pritchard reported that the drains are still blocked in Newton Road. Clerk confirmed she had informed Dorset County Council Parish Maintenance Unit of the blocked drains. County Cllr Mrs Haynes to find out whether the Parish Maintenance Unit is able to clear these drains.

· Cllr.  Pritchard reported the light in Dorchester Road is still not working. County Cllr Mrs Haynes to follow up.

· Cllr. Pritchard asked what was happening to the proposed lay-by in Newton Road. Chairman Mrs Falkingham confirmed there was no further progress since her Chairman’s report at the last Parish Council meeting.
· Cllr. Charman reported repair work to the station building was not yet completed. Chairman Mrs Falkingham to follow up.
· Cllr. Charman reported a faulty street light in Church Road. Clerk to inform Dorset County Council of the fault.










         ACTION

	1
	Apologies: 
· Cllr. M Andrews and District Cllr. N Patmore.
	

	2
	Declarations of Interest: 
· Agenda Item 14. Allotments – Cllr. Valinski
	

	3
	Minutes of Last Meeting – 3rd February 2011:

· These were approved and signed by the Chairman. At the last Parish Council meeting Agenda Item 11. Allotments - The Allotment rent was reviewed. Cllr. House proposed increasing the rent from £12 to £14, Cllr. Valinski seconded and Council agreed. As Cllr. Valinski rents an allotment it was agreed another Councillor should second the proposal. Cllr. House proposed increasing the rent from £12 to £14, Cllr. Mrs Johns seconded and Council agreed.    
	

	4
	Matters Arising: 
· Clerk informed Council that the Tennis Club held their AGM on 02/03/2011. Rental costs of the Multi-use Games Area (MUGA) were to be discussed and someone from the club would contact the Parish Council after the meeting.
· Chairman Mrs Falkingham informed Council that Mrs Lesley Fox had kindly agreed to carry out the internal audit of the Parish Council’s accounts free of charge.  
	

	5
	Chairman’s Report:

· Chairman’s Report was circulated.
· Chairman Mrs Falkingham informed Council that she had received a response from the Parish Council’s solicitor who said he had responded to the developer’s solicitor on 14/09/2010. He said the last letter he received from the developer’s solicitor, dated 15/09/2010, stated they were finalising the process of transfer of The Green.
· Clerk confirmed quote to re-seed cleared area on allotment grazing site has been accepted and investigations regarding installation of fence are being made. Council agreed Clerk to accept quote for fence (if under £500).
	

	6
	Correspondence:
· ‘Clerks & Councils Direct’ Circulated.
· Mr C Slade – Re: Damaged bridge in Maiden Newton. Copies of emails between Dorset County Council and Network Rail. Circulated.
· Mr C Slade – Re: Maintenance work to footpaths. Circulated. Cllr. Charman proposed, Cllr. Mrs Johns seconded and Council agreed that repair work be arranged to wooden bridge and quotes be obtained to level ground under old railway bridge.
· Mr G Laurie Technical Officer Dorset County Council – Re: Application for Temporary Closure of Road or Traffic Order. Circulated and displayed on Parish Notice Boards.
· Mr K Chakhun Scheme Project Manager Dorset County Council – Re: A356 Rural Route Management. Circulated and displayed on Parish Notice Boards.
· Dorset County Council Library Service. Displayed on Parish Notice Boards.
· ‘da21 Winter 2011 Newsletter’ Circulated.

· Dorset County Council Community Travel Exchange Centres. Circulated.
· Mrs C Romano Pastoral Secretary Diocese of Salisbury – Re: St Basil, Toller Fratrum. Circulated.

· Ms L Wills Acting Registry Officer West Dorset District Council – Re: Revised Local Validation Checklists for Planning Applications. Circulated.
· Mr I Doyle West Dorset Services Manager, West Dorset District Council – Re: West Dorset Spring Clean. Council agreed to take part on Sunday 10/04/2011 at 11am. It was confirmed that the waste bins in Bull Lane and outside the Village Hall will be emptied by the smaller refuse truck when the bin at the Station is being emptied as well as by the large regular refuse truck. County Cllr. Mrs Haynes to check at West Dorset District Council that everything is collected from these bins including bags of dogs faeces.
	

	7
	Planning Applications and Planning:        
· 1/D/10/001977 8 Newton Road – New dwelling. Alter vehicular access for shared lay-by. Form new boundary. Council informed planning permission refused on 09/02/2011.
· NMA/10/00123 The Old School – Non material amendment to application 1/D/10/000397. Circulated.
· 1/D/11/000034 Maiden Newton House – Garden shed. Amended/additional plan. Circulated.
· 1/D/11/000038 42 Harveys Close – Erect wooden fence. This     application was discussed and the corporate view of the Parish Council is that it has no objections to the application if neighbours agree to it.
· Mr C Hulbert Enforcement Officer West Dorset District Council – Re: The position of the solar PV panels at 15 Bull Lane. Circulated. 
	

	8
	Accounts for Payment:
· S. C. Marsh Ltd (Clearance of grazing plot) - £1110.30p.

· Magna Housing Association Ltd (Hire of room for monthly meeting (March 2011) - £12.

· PAYE (March 2011) - £62.40p.
· Clerks Salary (March 2011) - £249.76p.
	

	9
	Traffic Management Works on the A356:

· The traffic management works on the A356 commenced week beginning 21/02/2011. County Cllr. Haynes explained that the pot holes in the A356 have been temporarily filled until the road surface is repaired properly. She also confirmed there will not be a roundabout at the junction of Chilfrome Lane and the A356.
	

	10
	Resilience/Emergency Planning:
· County Cllr. Mrs Haynes to provide Parish Council with a template to complete resilience/emergency plan.
	

	11
	County Public Transport:

· Chairman Mrs Falkingham confirmed she would let Councillors know and publish details of new bus services as soon as she is informed of them. See Agenda Item 5. Chairman’s Report.
· Cllr. Charman reported overcrowding on Saturday train services and Cllr. Pritchard reported overcrowding on 07:40 Bus 212 (school children were not allowed on the bus in Charminster because it was full) and punctuality issues with the bus service.
	

	12
	Fire Engine Pump House:
· As above Mr A Elliot informed the Parish Council that an application for a Heritage Lottery Grant is being made to carry out renovation work to the Fire Engine Pump House.
	

	13
	Car Parks:

· 20:15 meeting suspended. County Cllr. Mrs Haynes explained that West Dorset District Council in order to save money is looking to sell any property that does not earn money. This property is likely to include the car parks in Maiden Newton and Frome Vauchurch. As the loss of these car parks would affect our community County Cllr. Mrs Haynes suggested the Parish Council approach West Dorset District Council to investigate the possibility of obtaining them. Cllr. House proposed, Cllr. Mrs Johns seconded and Council agreed Clerk should write to West Dorset District Council about the car parks. Meeting reconvened 20:25.
	

	14
	Allotments:

· Clerk confirmed that there are two people on the waiting list for an Allotment.
· Councillors to view the allotment site before the Annual Parish Meeting in April.
	

	15
	Play Area:

· Cllr. Johns informed the Council that a meeting is being held next week by the ‘Friends of Maiden Newton Play Areas’ and Brian Evans-Johnson is expected to attend. She also said that the ‘Friends of Maiden Newton Play Areas’ plan to purchase another bench for the Play Area.

· Clerk to obtain a quote from Record RSS for replacement swing seats and chains (the Company are advertising in the March 2011 edition of ‘Clerks and Councils Direct’ an offer of a 10% discount on all repairs and maintenance orders).
	CJ

DW

	16
	Hedley Haward Memorial Playing Field and Multi-useGames Area (MUGA):

· Chairman Mrs Falkingham informed the Council that a notice has been ordered for the gate at the entrance of the Playing Field. The notice explains that horses, dogs and bicycles are not allowed on the Playing Field.

· 20:35 meeting suspended. Mr Andy Elliot explained that the fence removed at the Maiden Newton at War event held last June is the property of West Dorset District Council but Maiden Newton Parish Council has the responsibility of maintaining it. A temporary fence has been erected and a temporary cabin has been placed at the site by Dorset County Council for use while the traffic management works on the A356 are being carried out. The temporary fence and cabin prevent the opening being used by motorists for the time being and Mr Elliot said he was in discussion with West Dorset District Council regarding the style of a new fence. Meeting reconvened 20:40.

· The current cost (£5 pa) of a Gate Licence was discussed and Cllr. Pritchard proposed, Cllr. House seconded and Council agreed that there should be no increase in the cost of a Gate Licence. The cost of a Gate Licence to be reviewed later in the year.
	

	17
	DAPTC Matters: None
	

	18
	Report on Meetings Attended:
· Chairman Mrs Falkingham attended the West Dorset Partnership Transport Sub Group meeting. See Agenda Item 5. Chairman’s Report.
	

	19
	Items for Next Meeting:
· Traffic Management Works on the A356
· Allotments 
· Play Area.
· Hedley Haward Memorial Playing Field and Multi-use Games Area (MUGA)
	

	
	Meeting closed at 8:50pm. Date of next meeting: 07/04/2011 following the Annual Parish Meeting which will start at 7pm.
	


Parish Clerk: Mrs Diane Wright-56 Dorchester Rd, Maiden Newton


                                                     Tel 01300 320053




